
 
 

LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

May 2, 2022 
 
 
 
TOPIC: Approval of Gymnasium Lighting Replacements 
 and Garfield Electrical Service Upgrade 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District approve 
the bid from Great Lakes Power & Lighting, Casco, Michigan for electrical upgrades in 
the amount of $741,960.00, which includes contingency, and authorize the 
Superintendent or her designee to negotiate and execute final contracts with the 
recommended contractor. 
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
This project consists of two separate electrical upgrades. One portion will include the 
replacement of the current fluorescent lighting in the 12 gymnasiums of the middle and 
upper elementary schools (Frost, Emerson, Holmes, Cooper, Johnson, Riley). The other 
portion will be an upgrade of Garfield Community School’s power transformer to the 
standard 208/120 configuration, in preparation for the new greenhouse and installation 
of air conditioning. 
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
Sinking Fund 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attached 
 
 
PF/ko 


